United Nations @ Nations Unies

HEADQUARTERS ¢ SIEGE NEW YORK, NY 10017

REFERENCE: DGACM/OUSG/12/2017

The Department for General Assembly and Conference Management
presents its compliments to the Permanent Missions of Member States to the
United Nations and has the honour to advise on the new provisions pertaining
to the conduct of elections in the General Assembly and its Main Committees
arising from General Assembly resolution 71/323 of 8 September 2017 on the
revitalization of the work of the General Assembly.

Specifically, the Assembly decided that “the names of candidates for
election by the General Assembly or by the Main Committees shall be
communicated to the Secretariat, where possible, at least 48 hours prior to an
election unless otherwise required by specific rules governing the elections
concerned, and that those names shall be printed on the ballot papers, while
additional space shall be provided on the ballot paper for inscribing other
names, where applicable.”

Consequently, the ballot papers to be used in elections where this
provision is applicable will be revised accordingly (sample copies of the
election for the Human Rights Council are annexed to this Note Verbale).
Voters should identify for whom they are voting by checking the boxes next to
the names of candidates that are printed on the ballot paper and/or by writing
other eligible names on the blank lines. The total number of checked boxes and
handwritten names may not exceed the number of vacant seats to be filled as
indicated on the ballot. In instances where a nomination process is specifically
and separately stipulated, this newly revised format will not be applicable (e.g.
in the election of members of the International Court of Justice).

To familiarize delegations with the new procedure, a briefing on any
changes to the method of filling out ballot papers will be provided by the
Department for General Assembly and Conference Management on Monday,
16 October 2017, immediately preceding the first elections scheduled to take
place during the seventy-second session (Election of fifieen members of the
Human Rights Council). In the meantime, any questions may be addressed to
Ms. Mary Muturi in the General Assembly Affairs Branch (muturi@un.org).



The attention of Permanent Missions is also drawn to the Assembly’s
decision that “on the day of election in the General Assembly or in the Main
Committees the campaign materials distributed in the General Assembly Hall
or in the Committee meeting room shall be limited to a single page of
information regarding the candidates, with a view to preserving the decorum of
the Assembly.”

The Department for General Assembly and Conference Management

avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Permanent Missions of Member
States to the United Nations the assurances of its highest consideration.

5 October 2017

Annex enclosed
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